
CHIPPING  PARISH  COUNCIL 

MEETING  HELD  4.7.22. 

7.30PM  VILLAGE  HALL 

ATTENDANCE  BOOK  SIGNED 

ALL COUNCILLORS  PRESENT 

Minutes of the last meeting deemed to be correct on the proposal of  Cll.  Hunr  

seconded by Cllr. Slater. The minute book was signed by th Chairman. 

DECLARATION OF INTEREST 

There were none 

OPEN  FORUM 

Chipping  Parish Councillors have agreed and consented to a compromise  

option  to allow   20  advertising boards  on the perimeter of the playing field, 

between  August  2022  and May  2023. To face  North. Parish  Council will 

oversee  rules are adhered to. 

Closed  open  forum  

1  MUGA / PLAYGROUND/ 

Lights on the MUGA  are to be strengthened  no cost to Parish  Council. 

The  grass on the playground has been reseeded. Not very well. 

2  B4RN   

390  properties  now  connected. 

3  VILLAGE  HEATING  PROJECT 

Website ready to go  online .Launch  date possibly  September. 

4  JUBILEE  CELEBRATIONS 



A  carved  stone  commemorating  Queen Elizabeth 2nd Platinum  Jubilee   

placed on the Village  green  was unveiled  by R.V.B.CLLR.  Simon Hore. 

Celebrations were  enjoyed throughout the Village during the weekend. 

5  PLANNING                                                                                                                    

The  Village  cricket pitch is to be put up for sale  at auction  by  Mr. Chicken. 

Parish  council to be kept informed. 

All  plans  received  were viewed and discussed by Councillors. There were              

no Objections . 

6  FINANCE 

PAID 

J.KELSALL  stone mason                                                              £750.00 

A. HODGINSON skate park railings                                            £600.00 

GRASS  CUTTING  FC                                                                     £500.00 

CHIPPING IN BLOOM  flowers for Jubilee                                 £103.31 

Clerks  Salary   A/M/J                                                                    £698.00  

B. .Green    bus shelter  clean                                                          £20.00 

 

TO PAY   

R.V.B.C. Recycling bin War Memoriall                                         £184.22 

 

A.O.B. 

a      New  carpark   lease received from  R.V.B.C. 

b     All required documents and  information  posted to PKF LITTLEJOHN  LLP  

Auditors,put on website  and in notice board. 

 



C    Notice  advertising  Parish  Councillor    vacancy  on website and in notice 

board.  R.V.B.C. legal  department  notified. 

D  Extra  flowers are needed for planting on War Memorial  Garden. 

Councillors  agreed to spend      £150.00. 

e  Councillors  Councillors  dicussed  road safety, car parking  in the centre of 

the village .   The  use of SPIDS   was  discussed . A meeting  with LCClLLR   

Rupert  Swarbrick to be arranged . Clerk to invite Mr  Swarbrick to next  PC 

meeting. 

f Clerk has  contacted  R.V.B.C. re:  security of Talbot Barn  .Jayson Middleton 

to contact  owner of property.                                                                                     

Biodiversity grants   available  from  L.C.C. were discussed  .  Clerk  to  apply 

g  Clerk  has  writen to Steven  Taylor  thanking him for the work he has done 

on the skate park and war memorial  steps  . A good job  F.O.C.  to parish. 

h   Councillors  wished to minute their sincere thanks to Nickie Crosley nee 

Donnelly , retired Chairman  Chipping Parish Council, for all the excellent  work 

she has contributed to the well being of the Parish. She has now moved to 

Scotland with her husband. 

Councillors  asked the Clerk to send a gift of flowers to her in her new home. 

 

The next meeting is to be  8.8.22    7.30. village  hall. 

The meeting closed at 9.30pm 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 


